

Parks & Recreations Meeting

Next Meeting: March 9, 2022

January 19, 2021

Called to order at 7:04pm

Pledge

Member	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	June	Jul	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec
Patricia Adams	P	A										
Stephen Antes	P	P										
Bernie Barkert	P	P										
Evelyn Connors	P	P										
Jodi Deery	P	P										
Anthony Derieux	P	A										
Jaci Derieux	P	P										
Alan Dodd	P	P										
Stacey Masso	P	P										
Rosemary Mead	P	P										
Suzan Pace	P	P										
Donna Park	P	P										
Kelsey Parsio	P	P										
Deborah Polisano	P	P										
Tara Price	P	P										
Matthew Scardino	P	P										
Chuck Terzian	P	P										
William Wright	P	P										
Council												
Greg Wolfe	P	P										
Director												
Brent Salvadori	P	P										

Recorded By: Nikki Carter

Key

P = Present

A = Absent

X = not a member during that month

R = Resigned

No meeting

Approval of minutes by chuck

Secoded by Sue

Announcements:

- Former Commission member Jeanette Remsen passed away last week
- Patty Adams was in a serious accident and currently in rehab
- Please keep both families in thoughts and prayers

Public Portion

- Vincent Bruzzese, 40 Kerry Lynn Ct (local business owner – pizza truck) – Interested in partnering and getting more involved. Greg mentioned watching for events and reaching out to sign up – not just for P&R sponsored events. Become a vendor for all events. Greg is open for conversation for parking areas near the parks (ie Duffy) during baseball season etc. Greg also suggested speaking with the sports advisory board.

Old Business: None

New Business:

- Easter Egg Hunt at Owens
- Meet @ 10am for 12pm start / 10th rain date
- New gazebo
- Working on electric / power issue
- 10k eggs ordered
- Plan is to move forward at Owens Park
- Do we have a 2nd bunny? Bill will do it
- Alan will take pictures but he still is against supplying them – let people take their own. Donna questioned if we try that route this year. A lot of members agree but Tara thinks we should have a set up in case.
- Greg even suggested taking the pic and emailing it (worst case scenario)
- Bernie asked about taking the pics and putting them on our Facebook page or internet but Greg said that could legally be a problem – would likely need signed consent
- Kelsey suggested creating a hash tag
- Most Commission wants to just do cell phone pics and that's it
- Chuck reminded everyone of past technical issues
- Website & flyers need to state the plan to use your own camera / phone – then the Commission can take a pic if they don't have one and email it – the text or email would need to be immediate to not hold things up
- Motion to eliminate the camera made by Chuck, seconded by Evie
 - Steve – Y
 - Bernie – Y
 - Evie – Y
 - Jodi – Y
 - Jaci – Y
 - Alan – Y
 - Stacy – Y
 - Rose – Y
 - Sue – Y
 - Donna – Y
 - Kelsey – Y
 - Debbie – Y

- Tara – Y
- Matt – Y
- Chuck – Y
- Bill – Y
- All in favor, none opposed, motion to eliminate the camera passes
- Eliminate popcorn – that is not usually done for Easter
- Ladder truck good to go
- Need to find the signs for the field
- Need caution tape to divide the fields
- Rose will help Chair Easter and Debbie also since Patty will likely be out
- Bernie needs to send face painting supply list to Donna
- Face painting will be free
- Working on the sound system
- Greg suggested getting the Braves sound system if need be
- Music Festival
 - Chairs: Donna / Matt / Bill / Evie / Rose
 - Headliners – Legacy and 40 North
 - Bands & sound system already taken care of
 - Request for stage has been submitted
 - Will there be a 3rd stage for local bands? Alan will work on this
 - Donna will reach out to Vocal Velocity
 - Need someone for the National Anthem – Donna will reach out to Amanda Peacock
 - Need bands for the 2nd stage
 - Steve & Bill will take care of the 2nd stage
 - Tara has Shades of Gray interested and they have their own sound
 - Brent & Anne are checking ride pricing
 - Vendors – need to sign them up now – the registration forms need to go out online ASAP
 - Need to look up vendor pricing from ordinance
 - Chuck made a motion to do away with the beer garden, 2nd by Rose
 - Steve – N
 - Bernie – Y
 - Evie – N
 - Jodi – N
 - Jaci – Y
 - Alan – Y
 - Stacy – N
 - Rose – Y
 - Sue – N
 - Donna – Y
 - Kelsey – Y
 - Tara – N
 - Matt – N
 - Chuck – Y
 - Bill – N

- N = 8

- Y = 7

- Beer garden will be kept and will need to go out to bid
- Brent will need to get everything together for the bid to go out
- Evie made a motion to take a new vote on the beer garden as she has changed her mind. Evie motions for NO beer garden, 2nd by Matt
 - Steve – Y
 - Bernie – N
 - Evie – N
 - Jodi – Y
 - Alan – N
 - Stacy – Y
 - Rose – N
 - Sue – Y
 - Donna – N
 - Kelsey – N
 - Tara – Y
 - Matt – Y
 - Chuck – N
 - Bill – Y
 - Y = 7
 - N = 8
 - No beer garden is now passed
- Bernie will take care of the balloons
- Will discuss pricing after we get the ride pricing
- Donna wanted to see about selling bands online and offering possible discounts
- Tara wants a booth for selling tickets or some sort of protection – think about it for next meeting
- Bill said he will build a booth
- Greg suggested selling from the concession stand and have an officer assigned to the building
- Brent is working on the fireworks, issue may arise from the development being built
- Need all Commission members present

Council Report:

- Greg is asking if he is related to anyone on the Commission and not aware of it – he’s been accused of being related to two Commission members

Director’s Report:

- Brent will forward out any important events for the Music Festival if needed

Motion to Close by Chuck

Seconded by Sue

Adjournment: 8:37 pm